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Lake St. Louis Tennis Association  

Feb 13, 2020, 7 pm
Minutes
Attendance –Committee Members present - Scott Grieshaber, Pam Kokoszka, Bonnie DiFranco, Patty Winkler. Absent- Becky Maupin, Lynn Miller-Barklage
Treasurer’s Report – we have $2,020 in our account.  
Facilities –
We are pleased the Board has approved our Capital Budget request to resurface all four tennis courts.  We expect the work to be completed as soon as the weather cooperates, hopefully in April or May, and depending on our contractor’s availability.  The work will be performed by McConnell & Assoc, who has performed prior repairs, and comes highly recommended by multiple tennis facilities in the area.

In the meantime, some of the courts remain in poor condition.  Court 1 is in the best shape if anyone has an opportunity to play.  The broken net on Court 3 has been removed, and will not be replaced until the courts are repaired.  
The backboard has been removed as it was rotting in a number of places and had become an eyesore.  There are buckets of tennis balls and a ball machine in the tennis shed (behind the golf shack) that members can use to practice alone.
Upcoming Events -   
Open House Friday, March 6, 6-8pm, at the Clubhouse for members interested in LSL Clubs to obtain more information.  Scott will attend on behalf of the Tennis Committee.  

All tennis social events and the Spring clinics (run by Vetta West) will be postponed until the courts are resurfaced.

The annual Mixed Doubles tournament is tentatively scheduled for the weekend after Memorial Day, Saturday May 30, 9am.

We have a request from Andrews Academy for their tennis team to use our courts on a couple of occasions so the kids can practice outside.  The Committee is fine with this request, but recommends waiting until the courts are resurfaced.  

The LSL Board has asked for the Tennis Committee’s thoughts on allowing Pickleball on the tennis courts.  The planned construction of Pickleball courts at Lakewood has been indefinitely postponed.  Our recommendation is for separate Pickleball courts to be added between Court 4 and Champagne Dr.  They can be supervised by the Golf Shack.  McConnell has recommended that the trees in this area be removed to allow for better sunlight and circulation on Court 4, which is experiencing the worst mildew stain conditions.  This should provide room for 2-4 courts.
Inter-Club Tournament –We are proud to announce that our LSL team won the Team Tennis Challenge at Meadow Brook on September 21.  There were 4 clubs participating - LSL, Whitmoor, Forest Hills & Meadowbrook.  Our traveling trophy can be viewed in the Clubhouse and is available for photo opportunities!
Next Tennis Committee meeting will be held on Thursday, April 9, 7pm.

Upcoming CA Board Meetings (4th Tuesday 7:30 pm):   
February 25
March 24

April 28
